Greens and Grounds Committee

Minutes for April 7, 2017

PMC Pro Shop @ 8:30 am

Meeting called to order. @ 8:30 a.m. by Chair Mike De Angeles.

Members present. Mike De Angeles, Kelly Fendley, Linda Fendley, Doug Kuhn, Kay Chilano, board liaison Garry Kemmer and guest Tim Marvel.

Members absent. Maxine Brown, AJ Durocher and Ron Gauvin were excused. Bill Lewis was absent.

Motion by chair Mike De Angeles, seconded by Linda Fendley to approve the minutes of March 3, 2017. **Motion** carried unanimously.

General Manager. Rory Worster gave his report.

Board Liaison. Garry Kemmer reported 10 new golf carts have been approved, numbers 5 and 14 tee boxes have been approved to be rebuilt, and the bathroom at Fern Lake approved upon perk test approval.

Golf maintenance. Mike Pierce excused absence. Danny Hoff golf manager gave report on seeding of #9 fairway and 60' around the greens. Treatment of the lakes water to keep weeds at bay.

Old business. The Pro Shop credit application status waiting for Titleist approval.

New business. We may use North Star for website marketing. Golfing passes discussed.

Motion by Kelly Fendley, seconded by Kay Chilano to do a test on the golf course and the park using a high drought Bermuda grass called "Stolen". Motion carried unanimously.

Motion by Kay Chilano, seconded by Kelly Fendley to raise the member's monthly fee to \$55.00s and monthly trail fees \$30.00s. Members with annuals will receive a small bucket of range balls. Motion carried unanimously.

Motion by Kelly Fendley, seconded by Doug Kuhn to adjourn meeting. Motion carried unanimously.

Meeting adjourned @ 10:10 a.m.

Next meeting will be held on May 5th, 2017 in the Pro Shop.

Linda Fendley, secretary, Greens and Grounds Committee